

BRABIN'S ENDOWED PRIMARY SCHOOL

Brabin's Newsletter 3rd September 2024

Water

Welcome to the new school year - we hope you all had an enjoyable summer in which lots of memories have been made! A special welcome to our new Reception Class.

We have a busy term planned with lots of new and exciting opportunities! Please see the class pages on the school website to see what the children will be learning this half term.



PE Days and Outdoor Learning

Please ensure that all of the children have their full PE kit in school; the kit will be sent home regularly for washing. Please note that jewellery cannot be worn for PE lessons. A reminder that Y1/2 pupils will be taking part in Forest School sessions on Thursday afternoons this half term, so they will need appropriate clothing on these days. Finally, please ensure that your child has named wellies in school as this will allow them to access outdoor activities.



Consent and Data Forms

The children will be bringing home data and consent forms tomorrow.

Please return by Monday 9th September so we can update our school information. It is important that we are in possession of accurate details.



Extra-Curricular Clubs

This half term, Mr Pearse will be leading a Gardening/Eco Club for pupils in Y4,5,6. This will take place Wednesday's, 3.25-4.25pm, starting 11th September until 16th October. Please email admin@brabins.lancs.sch.uk if your child would like to attend. Please note places are limited.

Absolute Futbol Sports Coaches will deliver a Multi-Sports Club to pupils in KS2, Tuesday's from 12th September - 17th October. Please book a place and pay via their website:

www.absolutefutbol.schoolipal.co .uk



<u>Communication with the School</u> <u>Office</u>

To enquire about Parentpay or any payments/invoices, please contact Mrs Peckham via sarah@brabins.lancs.sch.uk

For enquires/messages about extra-curricular clubs, trips, milk, school photographs and general enquiries, please contact Mrs Bretherton on:

admin@brabins.lancs.sch.uk

Please telephone if you wish to let us know if someone else is collecting your child from school, as emails may not be read due to part time working hours. Answer phone messages can be left and will be picked up by a member of staff.

Dinner Payments

Dinner payments for this half term are due:

35 days: £84.00



Newsletters will continue to be available on alternate Mondays. These will be available to view on the school website and will also be emailed via Parentpay. Please amend your account if you change your email address. This will ensure that you continue to receive school information.



Health and Safety

Please ensure that children are not left unsupervised on the playground before 8.45am. This is a safeguarding policy aimed at maintaining the children's safety at all times. We also ask that children do not climb or sit on the school wall.

Please also note that it is L.C.C. policy that dogs are not allowed on the school grounds.

We do appreciate your support and understanding with these matters.



Phonics Information Evening

All our current Reception parents are invited to a short, informal session on how to support your child with phonics at home. The event will provide an opportunity to see how phonics is delivered in school.

This meeting will take place on Friday 20th September at 3.25p.m.

Water Bottles



Please ensure that the children bring a water bottle into school each day. The children are encouraged to drink water at various parts of the day.

Please ensure bottles are non-spill as many school books have been damaged in the past. School water bottles are available from the office.

